
 

MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2017 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 21 November 2017 in the Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present: Cllr T Albon-Crouch      Cllr P Munro-Davies Cllr R Veitch  Cllr N Sweet 

   Cllr A Christie       Cllr T Durnell  Cllr G LeMasonry Cllr S Flint 

  Cllr S Reade  + 6 members of the public  

  

Apologies: Cllr H Finnegan      

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Munro-Davies, carried unanimously 

 

Items from the public  

Mr Frankland advised that the streetlight in East End was now working. 

 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters – The disabled parking place in the High Street has now been remarked following 

the resurfacing. However due to cars parking in the way yellow lines that need reinstating at the 

junction of Touching End Lane have yet to be done. Because of the inconsiderate parking on yellow 

lines we should ask enforcement to come to the village and look at dangerous parking. It is felt that 

the corners and opposite the Nelson are bad especially at weekends and evenings. 

 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association-  Nothing to report.     

 

   

c)  Local Housing Requirement- Nothing to report. 

 

Planning  
     

Planning applications- 43 High Street – Demolition of existing rear extension outbuildings. Erection of 

single storey rear extension. (PK17/4977/F) 

Cllr Flint declared an interest and did not partake of discussions or vote. 

 No objection proposed by Cllr Munro-Davies, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried 

unanimously.  

  

Other planning matters-  

-143 High Street  - A tree preservation order ref: TPO:0991 has been placed on 

the Holly tree growing along the rear boundary wall adjacent to a retaining wall 

 

Correspondence 

  None 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C.A. £864.07 D.A. £82,483.43 D.A. (14 day) £2,995.78  

 NatWest- £20,412     Transferred  £1000 from C/A to D/A 

              A Popham     £70.00  Broken pane of glass  

             South Gloucestershire Council   £45.00  GDPR Course                              

  M J Church Plant Ltd    £204.00 Skip @ Cemetery 

  M J Church Plant Ltd               £14.40  Recycling Bin @ Withymead 

  British Gas  DD    £129.81 Electric @ Tolzey Hall   

                             

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Sweet, seconded by Cllr Christie, carried unanimously. 

 

  

 



 

 

 

         Charter between South Gloucestershire Council & Town and Parish Councils  

 The Refreshed Charter has now been formally adopted by the Town & Parish Council forum.Following 

discussions  Cllr Flint proposed signing up to the refreshed charter, seconded by Cllr Munro-Davies.             

Carried unanimously. 

  

District Councillor Feedback 

 Some Parishes are concerned the relationship with South Gloucestershire is all one way in favour of 

South Glos.  

 

Matters for Discussion 

 Cllr Sweet has given his resignation as a Parish Councillor to take effect from 31
st
 December 2017. 

 Cllr Veitch gave his apologies for the next meeting. 

  

Date of Next Meeting –Tuesday 5 December 2017  

Meeting closed at 7.30pm 


